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Thank you for the opportunity to testify regarding H.B. 2575, HD2, SDI. OIP continues 
to work with DOH and the Hawaii Association for Justice to find language regarding the 
confidentiality of records that will meet all parties' concerns. 
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Chair Taniguchi, Vice Chair Takamine, and Members of the Committee, 

My name is Caesar Ursic, MD, FACS, Trauma Medical Director for The Queen's Medical 
Center. I am testifying for The Queen's Medical Center in support of the establishment of 
statewide emergency and trauma system multiagency and mUltidisciplinary quality assurance and 
peer review committees convened and conducted by the department of health for the purposes of 
improving patient care, that have similar protections as those committees formed by hospitals 
and health maintenance organizations. 

One of the cornerstones of modern medical care is an effective quality assurance program. Such 
a program must entail a recurrent, methodical and collaborative examination of actual patients 
and the treatments that they receive, both at an individual and systems level. This will then 
allow caregivers to identify problems and correct them as welI as to improve upon already 
effective care. 

The concept of a Trauma Multidisciplinary Quality Assurance (QA) and Peer Review (PR) 
process is one that has been validated by multiple national and international studies of trauma 
care as essential to improving outcomes. In other words, trauma systems with effective QA and 
PR programs save more lives than those without them. In a trauma system such as exists in 
Hawaii, statewide QA and PR committees would allow for the colIection of reliable data, the 
ongoing and systematic analysis oftrauma outcomes, the provision of feedback to participating 
trauma centers, hospitals and practitioners, and the identification oflocal or state-wide 
opportunities for improvement. AlI ofthese would result in higher survival and diminished 
disability for patients sustaining serious injuries in Hawaii. 

Hawaii Revised Statutes, Section 624-25.5, recognizes the importance of protecting QA and PR 
committees within individual hospitals and health maintenance organizations from discovery. In 
order to encourage the honest, open and voluntary participation in statewide QA and PR 
committees, it is crucial to establish similar protections for statewide QA and PR committee 
members. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify. 
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